
From: ray mcmullen [<email address removed>]  
Sent: March 11, 2016 4:45 PM 
To: Pacific Northwest LNG / GNL Pacific Northwest (CEAA/ACEE) 
Cc: Trudeau, Justin: HOC; Catherine.McKenna@parl.gc.ca; Bill.Morneau@parl.gc.ca; 
Hunter.Tootoo@parl.gc.ca; Jody.Wilson-Raybould@parl.gc.ca; Chrystia.Freeland@parl.gc.ca; 
Harjit.Sajjan@parl.gc.ca; Jim.Carr@parl.gc.ca; Carla.Qualtrough@parl.gc.ca; Garneau, Marc: HOC; 
Christopherson, David: HOC 
Subject: Pacific North West LNG Proposal 
 
Dear CEAA: 
Federal scientists have examined environmental issues around the Pacific NorthWest LNG proposal and 
found that salmon and marine habitat will not be harmed as long as the rules are followed. Many other 
aspects were also found to be safe. That's good enough for me because natural gas exports will create 
responsible revenue sources so that Canada can continue to be a global beacon of peace, prosperity and 
good government. 
I agree Ottawa has a job to do on climate. Natural gas has a positive part to play in this mission, and I'm 
proud of how things are being done today. 
I hope you will make the right decision as the PNW LNG project prepares to respect the demands by 
First Nations for pathways out of poverty; help developing nations adopt natural gas as a cleaner form of 
energy; and support a prosperous Canada. 
Thank you. 
 
Resource Works, 
 
Ray McMullen 
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